Lancashire Local Pension Board
Meeting to be held on Tuesday, 16 January 2018
	Electoral Division affected:

(All Divisions);


Draft Responsible Investment Policy and Climate Change Policy

(Appendices 'A' and 'B' refers)

Contact for further information: Abigail Leech, 01772 530808, Head of Fund

Abigail.leech@lancashire.gov.uk
Mukhtar Master, 01772 532018, Governance & Risk Officer, 

Mukhtar.Master@lancashire.gov.uk
	Executive Summary

Responsible Investment (RI) encompasses a range of stewardship activities associated with Lancashire County Pension Fund (LCPF) fulfilling its fiduciary duty to act in the best long term interests of fund beneficiaries. 

In June 2017 the Pension Fund Committee established a Working Group to explore how to support responsible investment. The Working Group have met on several occasions since and the 'Responsible Investment Policy' for the LCPF (Appendix 'A') and 'Climate Change Policy' (Appendix 'B') are the current draft versions which will be presented to the Working Group on 1st February for final approval before being submitted to the Pension Fund Committee.  
Recommendation
The Board is asked to review and comment on the current versions of the 'Responsible Investment Policy' for the LCPF and 'Climate Change Policy' as set out at Appendices 'A' and 'B' respectively.



Background and Advice 

On the 30th June 2017 the Committee agreed to establish a Working Group of four members (County Councillor K Ellard, County Councillor S Clarke, County Councillor G Dowding and Councillor R Whittle) with Terms of Reference to be determined by the Chair to explore how to further support responsible investment.
The Working Group, having had discussions with representatives from LPFA, have drafted a Responsible Investment Policy which is aligned with that of the LPFA's policy.  It was recognised that some degree of cooperation would be necessary between LCPF and LPFA to ensure that RI priority areas are effectively implemented by LPP.

The Working Group have also drafted a Climate Change Policy.
It is recognised that consultation is key to agreeing priority areas, and hence the Board are asked to review and comment on the current versions of the Responsible Investment and Climate Change Policies for LCPF as set out at Appendices 'A' and 'B' respectively.)

The highlighted text in the Appendices relate to additional comments from members of the Working Group since the last meeting and will be discussed further at the next scheduled meeting on the 1st February 2018 together with any comments of the Board. 
The agreed draft policies will then be presented to the Pension Fund Committee on the 23rd March 2017 for consideration and approval.

Consultations

LPP's Responsible Investment Manager attended meetings of the Working Group and has taken part in discussions regarding the drafting of these policies.

Implications: 

This item has the following implications, as indicated:

Risk management

The Lancashire Local Pension Board provide scrutiny and support to the Pension Fund Committee, in relation to their responsibility to ensure there is effective risk management over the Pension  Fund operations.

Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985
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	Reason for inclusion in Part II, if appropriate
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